



**75th Student Senate
Programming Allocation Committee
(10.17.23)**

Call to Order: 4:30 p.m.

Members Present: Hockett, Staveski, Humberg

Members Tardy:

Members Absent: Bevis, Huynh

Guests: McEntyre

Announcements:

- Chair – NA
- Vice Chair – NA
- Members – NA

Committee Business:

- **(Flute Association)**
- Application Link: <https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/Gj5Owe37Bk4r3H950I9u1osaaq3Pdqmi6n9dq6C1h1rvxu%2EmK%2EG0--nu3%2EO45soY2kl6s7mK%2Ejzd1Mz0Re%2Ecz67chG4L4ttQd2%2EKKA vWAoB6emHr2oIpC89jr%2E6l-XShXUFa9teR1McThoNbSudJgpU3jJ5O-HsQoOCurs%2EbFNAI3vhH3pZIRpz4zrza59ciBh0bmHrc-%2EarZvDe6NxI0kViz8kFt5PrACxgMFHiPyvOOa%2EqniXM42bgzst408X-gN5gZvbUp6C8R-HIGIqAr9e28TGIoiG%2E24u3OK4YDHjotqKSIjb4GJTeaSvtY3l>

○ **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$400
- Date Request Submitted: 10/11/2023
- Date of Event: 11/12/23 and 11/15/23
- Number of Active Members: 53
- Number expected to come: 50
- Fundraised: \$2,266

- **Opening:**
 - We typically ask for just the Flute Day Event, but we are expanding our programming, so we have two proposals. We have 53 members. We have a website and an Instagram for publicity. Many of our events are attended by community members. We have an email list with over 200 people: student, alumni, and community members. We fundraised \$2,000 last year, and this year we received an in-kind donation. Our request (this semester's and the one we will make next semester) will make up 67% of our annual budget. Today, we are looking to fund a workshop and Flute Choir Reading Day. We also have a proposal for an event next March. We are excited for these events. We received several quotes, but we decided to go with Nancy Williams due to her repour within the community and her rate.
- **Questioning:**
 - **Humberg:** Will this be available for everyone to go to?
 - **Rep:** Yes, we have open enrollment.
 - **McEntyre:** You said that your budget will look different due to a donation, will your budget increase or decrease?
 - **Rep:** It is going to look like it decreased, but not really it will just look different as some of our funds are in that in-kind donation.
 - **Humberg:** How much are you all funding for this event?
 - **Rep:** About \$50.

Staveski moves to enter roundtable discussion. Hockett seconds.

- **Roundtable Discussion:**
 - **McEntyre:** They had an organized presentation. I think they deserve their funds.
 - **Humberg:** We may want to consider cutting down on the printing cost because Student Publications will do it for free.

Staveski moves to amend the expense line item from \$200 to \$100.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay:** Staveski, Hockett, McEntyre.
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

- **(Nolettes)**

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/iY4GQyYUxBv66XEHmM3C1fKonHtVEcPrInOPzSEVLpmXPaRieVFcQB3quNKWf72j7UN%2EisqjCtXhetutvSr5ha0-sObtkWQ5%2EhTmgZJ7hvDv4mb%2EkpxTprgIWrT5MOVaL6TmuJBXz3NNZD2kYdj6RSZ4eqo9JjcXVULGI0q7Y9-mqXN3orfo7ZpOYP%2EbMomWk1fJz0qmWkRd%2EixOOYZIf%2E-vyq2I4y8WPu3CqE2wrM6uDqC8b8lOO65TT->

[62GSgJp967FXoz4Ykn93saqXNWWroFRx5rNWzASMHSK6xa5YxFb%2ExBZp1Zz5rz2jXh59HZ](#)

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$8,000
 - Date Request Submitted: 10/13/2023
 - Date of Event: N/A
 - Number of Active Members: 10
 - Number expected to come: N/A
 - Fundraised: \$1600 (including dues)

- **Opening:** We were founded in March of 2022 by individuals who dreamed of bringing majorette dance to Florida State. Our goal is to have the opportunity to eventually perform in field shows. We do not officially have a coach; however, over the summer a coach volunteered her time for us, and we observed exponential growth. Thus far, everything has been funded out of pocket. We are requesting \$8000 to pay Markeshia Harvey \$3,000 to coach us, 4,000 to rent the facility, and 1,000 for uniforms. We received Sweepings fund last year, but that quickly ran out, and we also ran into some issues with FSU not giving us a practice space.

- **Humberg:** Is this a reimbursement?
 - **Rep:** No, we have not paid her or signed the contract.

- **Staveski:** How do you all do your fundraising?
 - **Rep:** We do small fundraisers with other organizations such as raffles, but they usually only raise enough money to pay for one uniform for one of our 10 members.

- **Roundtable:**
 - **Humberg:** We definitely cannot fund uniforms, and I do not even know if we should really fund the coach. I do not think we are the right organizational fund for her; I think she needs to go to Sweepings.
 - **Hockett:** I think this seems like a very short-term solution. Are they just going to go to PAC each year?
 - **Humberg:** I am not a voting member, but what do you all think about looking into other solutions such as Sweepings, and then, if this is the best solution for them, they can come back.

**Staveski moves to amend the line item for contractual services from \$8000 to \$0.
Staveski administers the vote.**

- **Yay:** Staveski, Hockett, McEntyre.
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

- (SUMS)

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yu1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/Rmn%2EuaXwN9yyi94DvAsSxEayfzb-5hWj7RwCgvSEtpOadfVEy5OnBIybO1br1eJUUrBHgw5ZK19%2EjOxB-ACodd2WHWtKnH-06ubbDCaFlsmeXbLW4bLIPrUMis%2Ec4PEqyXYaDE2W02tY9mV3bPnbC0Zzn6cY62Llly0WMMwj8fhNjf8XW2DKosRt76WWk6m-izjCllst-xeOqvDZMjnkUpxe6n.Jz5G19-mTMac6oEy1dN432PmbO1UW5B8IPb12LEazfxsd6kYpVhunUQQsvQl-uxJqR2CYctNoSZUoiHs02o982lehe8yztHIwOgvEz>
 - **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$126
 - Date Request Submitted: 10/9/23.
 - Date of Event: 10/26/23
 - Number of Active Members: 30
 - Number expected to come: 50
 - Fundraised: \$0
- **Opening:** This meeting is a joint meeting between SUMS, Future Physicists Society, and Society of Physics Students. This will serve as an opportunity for students from different clubs and different majors to come together and socialize, as well as discuss projects and learn about other majors. We are trying to have 5 items: Coke, Sprite, Publix Sandwich Platter, Fruit Platter, and Red Solo Cups. We are planning to get plates and napkins from the department of Mathematics.
- **Questioning:**
 - **Humberg:** What is the expected attendance?
 - **Rep:** 50-60
 - **Humberg:** Based off of what?
 - **Rep:** This is a joint event between 4 clubs, and we are basing that number off of the usual number of members all these clubs expect at their meetings.
 - **Staveski:** How is this event advertised?
 - **Rep:** Posters and social media

Staveski moves to enter roundtable.

- **Roundtable:**
 - **Staveski:** I think we should fully fund them as this is not a ton of money, and it's a good way for multiple clubs to network.

Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay:** Staveski, Hockett, McEntyre.
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

- (DWF)
- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yu1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/c4JXGo9KJHghae9fdMVh3AQUihPZA1xllz3%2EL4%2ElbWIGeqmaLkrZPdpcOOSdM4SZ43cuBaT6%2Ej7lCea%2EWizE1p8O6q8DRwZ35ujYBj1gJ0zs9ef1-heRYrjllK4z15YqG2ptP82F6d7He9nQ6btJRKxzLAQjROoemhThrj5jxJUZR183oEab8K25wg1lMTRDBiAtil6mUtTVfaC1M5nRdC1o6eaZYsQtLlL.%2EofymLiYRKexKnaKcCVyeVIOFjGcS6JB%2EA4Sub-KDf0v4WUTXb9ILNvVWiTqGn-qEW15zKAJSDKG7Cqft5BFNG7HaXA>
 - **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$3,000
 - Date Request Submitted: 10/13/23
 - Date of Event: N/A
 - Number of Active Members: 141
 - Number expected to come: N/A
 - Fundraised: \$1500
- **Opening:**
 - We have 141 members, and we hold 3 fundraisers each semester raising around 300 dollars, and this semester we are increasing our fundraising efforts as we will be holding 5 events. We received three quotes for magazine printing. We have two quotes for the release party: Township and Proof. We are mainly looking for funding to cover the cost of printing the magazine we produce for all students. All of our members and any models who participate in the shoot will receive a magazine.
- **Questioning:**
 - **Staveski:** How will these magazines be distributed?
 - **Rep:** They will be distributed at our end of the year banquet.
 - **Staveski:** Is that event open to the public?
 - **Rep:** Yes.
 - **Humberg:** I heard you mention the event may be at Township; can I go if I'm not 21?
 - **Rep:** Yes, and if Township would not allow this, we will not hold the event there.
 - **Humberg:** If I do not pay dues, can I still get a magazine?
 - **Rep:** Yes.
 - **Humberg:** How many did you distribute last year?
 - **Rep:** I am not totally sure, but I think 150.
 - **Staveski:** How have you all funded the magazines in the past?
 - **Rep:** I know we have gotten funding before, and we have done share-it-nights.
 - **Staveski:** If we were not able to fund you for the full 150 magazines, would 100 get you close to where you need to be?
 - **Rep:** We would want the full 150 as we want to spend the rest of our funds on our release party and possibly a runway.

Hockett moves to enter Roundtable. Staveski seconds.

- **Roundtable:**
 - **Staveski:** I think this is a lot of money for something that will not be accessed by many students.
 - **McEntyre:** Could we just cut down the number of magazines significantly?
 - **Hockett:** Maybe instead of 150, 120 would be more reasonable.
 - **Humberg:** I am a part of Strike, and we usually have left over magazines.
 - **Hockett:** I also do not think it's realistic for us to assume that all of their members will come to the banquet and want a magazine, and if they want to come back to print more, they can.
 - **Staveski:** Would you all be open to funding 100?
 - **Hockett:** Yes

Staveski moves to amend the line item to \$1,836.04.

Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay:** Staveski, Hockett, McEntyre.
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

- **(STDR)**

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/xWzEnQwhSH85pWWX4v5XEUB8UyAWL2vFF1rdYv64XLszKVUDpzZV%2EVw9ISWeIGQh%2E3CKWMXOcx%2EOVRHZEwcuNESt2DNxPkHEBAT9aD-xGMJ8LkSsSHwUFAIAI3ptUneo%2EzQqMcGHTo40jhsVNaTEYjhDzchYg6ljpU-TzKmvrxsOr%2EuAuoctnNwNVCKbXNZJLU2eTn-RLbKjL6QoVINNFYmZCArnMMO9t9QScJBYeWxT4ENjEESxV6D74iQEPcxZOOLxpEBGd9QR3h3EXNuMBeIr7JqJ55Vrm3WFlfnN%2E-SoFaU0uNRtK2QgkTO-c0>

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$2,378.89
 - Date Request Submitted: 10/13/23.
 - Date of Event: 11/27/23
 - Number of Active Members: 153
 - Number expected to come: 70+
 - Fundraised: \$500

Opening:

- We are the English Honor Society here on campus. We usually have 40-60 members attend our events. This request is for our end of the year event, so we are expecting more attendees. Our total comes out to around \$385 for the first part of the request, and we are requesting for snacks for the meeting. A lot of our members want t-shirts, so we want to get those for them too. We got three quotes, and Custom Ink is our favorite.

Questioning:

- **Humberg:** So, unfortunately, we cannot fund any t-shirts over \$10/unit so we can only look at the request for food.
- **McEntyre:** Where are you getting the food from?
 - **Rep:** Publix.

Roundtable:

- **Staveski:** I am good with this request if you all are.
- **Hockett:** So, we are just going to zero fund the clothing category for now?
- **Humberg:** Yes.

Hockett moves to amend the line item in the category of clothing to \$0.

Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay:** Staveski, Hockett, McEntyre.
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

- **(FWD)**

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/9trY3dY-1FTkoeGB%2EFWivSXLqY5HJS1ldOz2RolNNvtT21ersjoqruTDEfr0j4jTNOb7QGY9DI TvAXH6k9kKESCsRg3IWHhtlh1tm4FqP3qqT00DGB-CkrPIp3EUr6dPYXTuagNsSsS32OeM51HTz9FhcNtdEDtHKGzcs5JILl4TmIefsFYjWoqVGVYwYmqgUdNw%2E7tztN9BPO9fysWOkYo2pZdvUWQLsKkhM2LgblQqaLDxJY9h37ZNIKLTQi-InFq6-3Cl-b-CiIGqLbpatBmcTWjiTCrmU7DjQfg9o1Uw8-Coi-d-Hx6pEzrkjblKv>

- **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$450
- Date Request Submitted: 10/09/23.
- Date of Event: N/A
- Number of Active Members: 50
- Number expected to come: N/A
- Fundraised: \$0

- **Opening:**

- We want t-shirts to advertise our organization. Since we a new organization, we think this will help us promote and grow our club. We will pass these out at Market Wednesday and at our meetings. They will be available to the whole student body.

- **Questioning:**

- **Staveski:** How will these t-shirts be advertised?
 - **Rep:** Social media and posters

- **Roundtable:**

- **Staveski:** I think we should fully fund them as they have shown that they have 50 members, and this is a reasonable request.

Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay: Staveski, Hockett, McEntyre.**
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

(No Bears Allowed)

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yu1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/ZhiMwT-Zjjfs6uRtogInyij47b3xyj77-pKlsqyM9UblT4QNnewjMoVvd-9AahA%2Eesjly%2EiVP7xb8QkjJN0kImbjRkJ0fjfJneVhsF2ptZ4glPbrRBpGawzh-w2-f674WxsWWR1J3XzGRPgyS7R2Trh32QCq3U53eOqICT6fgnPXUltxttV%2EdtbP6Oa5qTCPpIUvOUzGeatNWtJNZwMR4zIDR84ugDOE%2EOVZivVySQJ9SdJQgsNVhwSpt8WxeTcLJPBNMscOOHTenTg7NYv5vDtKCIPLI5F%2EW2OPsVxqD8KNL5s7ezDjI05Wj%2EIbb4hTc>

- **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$300
- Date Request Submitted: 10/03/2023
- Date of Event: 10/24/23
- Number of Active Members: 60
- Number expected to come: Not listed.
- Fundraised: \$0

- **Opening:**

- We are an improv-comedy group here on campus. We want to fund a 3-hour writing-improv workshop by Rich Talarico who wrote on SNL. The cost is \$100 an hour for 3 hours. This would allow our students to learn from him and network, as he would be a great contact for them.

- **Questioning:**

- **Humberg:** Is this event open to the public and free?
 - **Rep:** Yes
- **Hockett:** How many people does the room hold?
 - **Rep:** I would say around 30 to 40.

- **Roundtable:**

- **Hockett:** This sounds good to me.

Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay: Staveski, Hockett, McEntyre.**
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

(Studio H)

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yu1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/jfgsgQ0u8kFIuMmaKcliJBLlLY69W7m4nV15vCtD7Z1GJrjkgpkhZ7UX38eobEhcShbKMfg-wdTVkU2rARvpeV7Hw1CIeDiITkxY4WSoMbPAKQHXD3h2ak9C-7uq->

[JLJZQhbg0LoC7jC5dyRdfqJoPF-OMj0XIUGO%2ETeWsX%2EkfShazyw6M27LUDffhMB7mQhK2OFJGwi3XNQJwehs0Vqv14CfS5tMsNH6-1KfklJ9-nvHk%2EQZ8sf8HbsJc4wt%2EM%2E66dPT-3-kU2dR%2E-Zk90Wt-OglO105JCG4cyUHer86GmICLPgpv8zqQDWb9E2h1kN](#)

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$762.96
 - Date Request Submitted: 10/12/23.
 - Date of Event: N/A
 - Number of Active Members: 130
 - Number expected to come: 50.
 - Fundraised: \$0
- **Opening:**
 - We have a plethora of free events for students on campus. Our main goal is to make art more accessible to students. We also believe in the positive effects of art therapy. We are looking for funding for supplies. We have socials once a month; we often do themed events or collaborations. We need supplies as our materials are three years old, and there are not enough materials for all the students who attend. We would also like to diversify our programming, and this would help us do that.
- **Questioning:**
 - **Hockett:** When is the last time your organization made a PAC request?
 - **Representative:** It was last Spring. We got money to redo our website, and we were going to come back to fund an event, but you all had run out of funds. Primarily, most of our supplies were donated by our previous President.
 - **Staveski:** How did you arrive at the estimated attendance number?
 - **Rep:** We usually have around 35 to 50 members; however, we have recently had more interest in the club, so we are expecting to grow.

Staveski moves to enter roundtable.

Roundtable:

- **Hockett:** I think we owe this to them, and it is impressive that they have been independent for this long.
- **Staveski:** I agree.

Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay:** Staveski, Hockett, McEntyre.
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

Current funding amount: \$63,008.13

Unfinished Business: None

Final Budget:

Final Announcements:

Date and Time of Next Meeting: 10/23/23 at 6:30 p.m.

Adjourned: 6:00 p.m.